Friday 20th September 2013.

Dear Parents,
Free School Meals Eligibility (FSME).

As many parents will know, Southwark is currently running a scheme whereby all children from Reception to Year 6 are having their school meals funded and therefore they do not have to pay for them.

This is not the same thing as being eligible for Free School Meals. However we are aware that quite understandably, some parents may not have applied for Free school meals if it is already being funded by Southwark.

FSME is the factor that the Government uses to calculate pupil premium levels. Pupil premium is an extra amount of money given to schools based on the numbers of pupils that are FSME. Details of how we use that money and its impact are detailed on the “About Us” section of our website. 

We are asking all parents that are eligible to apply for free school meals (and that includes those that have been eligible in the last 6 years) to do so using the attached form. This form is also available to download by clicking on this link:  FINAL FSM form Sept2013. The reasons for this request are as follows:

· Although Southwark is currently funding free meals for all children in Reception to Y6 this may not always be the case and cannot be relied on long term.

· If we have complete knowledge of all children who are FSME, we will be able to secure the additional funding that we are entitled too. 

· The more money we have, the better we can make all children’s education, and the more we can focus on closing any gaps in attainment between any disadvantaged groups.

If you are receiving any of of the following benefits or have done in the last 6 years, your child will be eligible for free school meals:

· Income Support

· Income based Job Seekers Allowance

· Child Tax Credit (provided you are not entitled to Working Credit and have an annual income that does not exceed £16,190)

· Guarantee element of State Pension Credit (sole source)

· Income related employment and support allowance

· Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

Please complete and return application forms to us by Friday 27th September 2013. We will then forward them on to the Pupil Benefits team.
If you have any queries about the contents of this letter, please speak to myself or Joan in the office at any point.

Yours sincerely,
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